The University Police Department received a call at approximately 4:50 p.m. regarding a possible incident involving a firearm being brandished in the area of Harrill Residence Hall.

This matter has been thoroughly investigated by the police department and the persons involved were identified.  It was determined that no firearms were possessed or brandished on campus.

Should you have any concerns regarding your safety on-campus, please do not hesitate to contact the University Police Department at (828)227-8911
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